
THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
ATO. 4 21

Approved July 8, 1982

RESOLVED, That the Supervisor of Environmental Control is

requested to cause that lot adjacent to 517 Killingly Street to be baited

for rodents, as said rodents are crossing over into the Town of Johnston.

IN CITY COUNCIL
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JOSEPH VOCCOLA

Council President

District 4

VINCENT R. VINACCO, JR.
District 1

JOSEPH FALVO
District 2

BENJAMIN ZANNI

District 3

ANTHONY A. CIPRIANO
Vice President
District 5
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TOWN COUNCIL

TOWN HALL

JOHNSTON, RHODE ISLAND 02919

TELEPHONE 351-6618

June 16, 1982
Council President Robert F. Lynch
% City Clerk's office
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Mr. Lynch;

LUCY F. COUNTIE, CMC
Town Clerk

The members of the Town Council of the Town of Johnston held their
regular monthly meeting on Monday- June 14, 1982. At that time it
was brought to their attention that a Mr .Vincent Riccardi of 38
Maribeth Drive in the Town of Johnston has complained about seeing
very large rats crossing over from PRovidence into Johnston. Mr.
Riccardi runs every day and has reported seeing these and being
very disturbed by it. The lot in question is a lot adjacent to
517 Killingly Street and they are crossing over into the Johnston
land.

We are hereby requesting that your council take action to alleviate
this problem and get rid of these pestilents.

Should you need any further information regarding this matter please
contact Councilman Joseph Falvo at 521-4128 or write him at 2 Meadow
Ave., Johnston, Rhode Island.

Your prompt attention to this horrendous situation will be most greatly
. appreciated.

Very truly yours,

JOHNSTON TOWN COUNCIL

JOSEPH VOCCOLA, PRESIDENT

BY
u Coie, CMC, Town Clerk


